Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes July 13, 2017
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on July 13, 2017 at The Waterford. President, Sandra Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Stacy Kenyon from The Waterford gave welcome remarks and invited guests to tour after the meeting.
After introductions of members, Vice -Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker, Christina Drumm-Boyd. Christina has owned Care Connection of Hampton Roads for 11 years and is accredited by the VA as a Veterans Benefits Analysis. Christina explained the Aid & Attendance benefits are taking on average 4-6 months to receive but some can be approved as quickly as 4 weeks.
Treasurer, Jackie Burke, reported that we currently had a balance of $2682.49 and 82 members. Ginny Brown, Membership Committee, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force.

A donation of $500 was presented to Mary Ann Tobaz, Director of the Tidewater Arts Outreach program by Brandi Smith, chairperson of the Task Force Charitable Fund.  The TAO helps provide arts programs to area seniors.
The winner was not present for the Pennies for Prescription drawing so all $17 collected went to the fund.

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, August 10 at Our Lady of Perpetual Help with guest speaker, Donna Harrington, sharing information on Federal Programs for Individuals with Hearing Loss.

Respectfully Submitted by Delores Jacobson

